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1. Tri States Bridge/Road Widening update: 

 

• Project is 95% completed 

• Stamped crosswalks will be installed in Tri States along with Pike St 

• Sign issue can be looked at after the project is closed out 

• Fence issue can also be looked at project closed out 

 

2. Trenchless Sewer project Training has commenced. The two Temporary workers 

have been hired. A few bumps along the way but progressing. 

 

3. The new City Hall Handicap Ramp is close to be completed. The railing cost almost 

doubled since the bond was approved 4 years ago. The cost over runs will be adjusted 

from other City Hall project under runs. The cost of this ramp done by our own employees 

cost a little more than $20,000, if contracted out this ramp would cost $70-80,000. Real 

money…. 

 

4. The two new offices in the basement are currently waiting for phones to be 

installed so we can move the Civil Service office and paint the new Fire 

inspector’s office. 

 

 

5. The DPW is currently working on the prep work for paving this year. The streets 

to be paved will include the entire sidewalk project, the remaining portion of S 

Maple Ave and N Maple Ave. If funding allows, I would like to finish E Main St 

from the Trestle to the construction limits. CHIPS funding dependent.  

 

6. The Butterfly Valve at the filtration Plant has arrived but due to our current work 

load we have been unable to install at this time. 

 

 

7. The bids for the new traffic light at Hamilton and Kingston Ave are due on June 8th 

and will hopefully be approved for acceptance by the council on the same night’s 

Council meeting. The Engineer will review immediately as time is of the essence 

for paving and construction purposes.  

 

8. Discussion regarding the need for extra funding to install chemical tanks at water 

filtration plant.  
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9. Grass cutting for the Building Department will be an issue if Temp workers are not 

hired. Currently we are down a guy for at least 12-15 weeks due to a broken leg. 

We need help. 


